
F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4

FROM THE RABBI'S DESK

PRESIDENT / RITUAL

EVENTS & MEETINGS

COMMITTEE UPDATES

I N  T H I S  I S S U E

THE DOORPOST
Temple Israel Monthly Newsletter

Dear Friends,

After three and half months of war in Israel and Gaza,
the headlines have shifted focus to other matters, and
likely, some of our attention has also drifted away from
this ongoing crisis. This is natural, as there is a kind of
compassion fatigue that occurs when people are under
stress for extended periods of time. Nevertheless, we
cannot take our attention from this dire situation; the
hostages still held for well over 100 days, the ongoing
loss of so many of our brave young men and women 
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fighting in the IDF, the thousands
of displaced families in the region,
and the ongoing trauma for all
Israelis and their families. Our help
is still needed and we at TIP have
created many avenues to offer
support. You can find these
resources on our Temple Israel 
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website and in a large announcement in every
week’s bulletin. 

I would like to highlight two initiatives here at
the temple. Congregant Aimée Margolis has
created an installation in our courtyard to
direct our attention to the identities of specific
hostages. We invite you to spend some time in
this sacred space, in prayer or silent
acknowledgement of these precious lives, and
as you leave the space, make some
commitment to do a mitzvah on their behalf.
Let us participate in turning the tide back from
dehumanization to our precious value of

tzelem Elohim, recognizing the divine spark in
every human being.

Additionally, we have just celebrated the
holiday of Tu BiShvat, the new year for trees.
In Israel, the JNF has begun replanting the
scarred landscape in the southern border
towns where the massacres of October 7th
took place. If you would like to contribute to
bringing healing and new life to this land,
please visit the website “donate” page or drop
a contribution in the tree-themed tzedakah box
situated just outside our social hall. I would

like to share Silent Witnesses, a poignant
poem about the trees at Kibbutz Re’im. 

With prayers for healing,
Rabba Kaya

From the Rabbi's Desk
Continued from page 1
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by Rabbi Hanna Yerushalmi

When you go to Re’im,
to that sacred ground, 
notice the trees, 
silent witnesses to the horrors, 
dazed and rooted, 
their best limbs 
could not lift up 
the fallen, 
their sturdy trunks 
could not shield 
the vulnerable, 
their broad leaves 
could not shelter 
the wounded.

When the breeze comes 
in the south
if you listen carefully 
you can hear those trees, 
somber fil igree pillars, 
always rising, 
reeling, 
whispering, 

yitgadal,

veyitkadash,

shemei rabbah,
and in the distance,
the shifting sands 
utter a mournful amen.

Silent Witnesses



Adult B’nei Mitzvah Class

F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4 P A G E  3

Do you want to learn
how to read from the
Torah? To build fluency
with the prayer services,
and enrich your prayer
experience? To learn
how to develop and
deliver your own unique

insights into the weekly Torah portion, in
conversation with the great commentators
across the generations?

Join Reb Jacob and the Adult B’nei Mitzvah

class as we journey through the liturgy. We
will be focusing on three areas: 

Building service reading and leading skills
(building fluency and familiarity with both
the form and content of the liturgy, first by
working on the key prayers, the Shema and
the Amidah; learning how to chant Torah)

1.

Studying the liturgy, its deeper meaning
and structure

2.

Developing divrei Torah: learning how to
ask a good "Torah research” question, how
to go about generating answers, and how
then to communicate your ideas clearly

3.

This multi-level small-group class will meet
weekly (with a few exceptions), and will
include homework. We will set individualized

goals that fit your level, all levels welcome.

We will meet primarily on Zoom, Wednesdays

from 7:30 to 8:45 pm, using the regular link
for services (included in the registration
confirmation email). Register via the website

calendar. Upcoming class dates:  
February: 7, 21, 28. March: 6, 13, 20, 27
April: 3, 10. May: 1, 8, 15, 22, 29.

No Class: Feb 14, Apr 17, Apr 24. 

Weekday minyan, Tuesday, 5:30 pm,
ZOOM ONLY 
Kabbalat Shabbat, Friday, 6:00 pm winter
start time.
Shabbat morning, Saturday, 10:00 am,
with participation from Hebrew School
students (during the school year) and
Torah reading. 
Zoom links to virtual  services are in the
weekly bulletin with exceptions as noted.
Members can also log into their ShulCloud
account and find the Zoom links on the
“Member Resources” page.

Kabbalat Shabbat service led by Ken
Kowalchek, Friday, 2/2, 6:00 pm
Torah-inspired yoga led by Allison
Miller, Saturday, 2/3, 9:00 am, Chapel
Shabbat morning service led by
Deborah Hirsch Mayer and Samantha
Seal, Saturday, 2/3, 10:00 am
Traditional service, Friday, 2/9, 6:00 pm,
led by Reb Jacob.
Tot Shabbat with Rabba Kaya, Friday,
2/16, 5:00 pm. Consider staying for the
potluck meal at 6:00 pm.
Shabbes Tisch potluck, Friday, 2/16, 6:00
pm. Bring a vegetarian / dairy / pareve dish
to share! Join us for a family-friendly
Shabbat dinner in the Social Hall; no Zoom
component.  

Prayer Services

February 2, 4:40 pm
February 9, 4:49 pm
February 16, 4:58 pm
February 23, 5:07 pm
March 1, 5:16 pm

Candle Lighting

Reb Jacob joins us for
Shabbat services,    
Feb. 9 - 10 and Mar. 1- 2



Fran Berman, VP Ritual

kosher kitchen at the same time. Counters,
ovens, and stoves that are used for preparing
both meat and dairy at various times must be
strenuously cleaned between uses so that no
cross-over of food particles occurs. All of this
must be overseen by a rabbi. 

So, the next time you see a package with a
hekhsher, you can appreciate what that
represents. Fortunately, many packaged
cookies are kosher these days – you may have
to look a little more closely to find the
hekhsher. 

To learn more about Temple Israel’s kashrut
policy, visit Kashrut Policy.

Ask Kishka: Are these

cookies kosher?

Ritual Committee
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Dear Unsure,
That‘s a really good question, and it comes up

a lot. The short answer is no. All prepared
foods served at an oneg or kiddush must have
a kosher certification symbol, also known as a
hekhsher. 
For a prepared food to be certified kosher, it
must meet a number of criteria. In simple
form: 

sheets used to prepare the
food must be used solely
for either dairy or meat
foods. To ensure that there
is no accidental contact,
meat and dairy foods may
not be prepared in the 

Dear Kishka,

I want to bring some cookies to share at an

oneg. I read the ingredient list on the label,

and they all look okay to me as far as being

kosher, but there’s no hekhsher on the

package. Do these cookies count as kosher?

Unsure

All the ingredients must be kosher.1.
The ingredients must not include both meat
and dairy.

2.

The food must not include anything that is
treif (such as shellfish, pork, nonkosher
meat).

3.

The food must have been prepared in a
kosher kitchen or other food preparation
facility overseen by a rabbi, following the
rules of kashrut.

4.

It is this fourth category that confuses many
people. After all, what makes a kitchen
kosher? 
The simple answer is that meat and dairy must
be completely segregated in a kosher kitchen.
All bowls, utensils, pots, pans, and baking

Happy challah bakers!

https://images.shulcloud.com/13606/uploads/Documents/Policies/KashrutPolicyupdated04.25.23.pdf


Thanks to all who joined us on Wednesday,
January 24, to celebrate Tu BiShvat, the
Jewish new year for trees. At our community
seder we sampled many kinds of fruits and
gave our thanks to God for the delicious
bounty—and beauty—of our natural world.
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Classes began work on various projects,
including a family tree to learn about their own
family’s journey to America and where they
come from, a timeline of the Jewish
experience since the days of Alexander the
Great, an exploration of Jewish communities
around the globe, and an inquiry into the lives
of Jews who helped forge America in the 20th
century.

Our learners will be working hard on these
projects over the next few months, so please
make every effort to support your student’s
attendance. They look forward to showing
their work to you and sharing all they learn!

Hebrew School 
by Erik Martin, Head of School

Tu BiShvat Community Seder

Saturday, February 17, 6:00 pm, suggested
donation: $12 per person

Back by popular demand! Join us after
Shabbat for a bowling night with the whole
community. Let’s light the havdalah candle
and then light up the lanes. 

Space is limited, so form your team and sign
up today via the website calendar!

Where do you come from?

 כלל ישראל

Havdalah & Bowling Night

 K’lal Yisrael

January marked the beginning of the Hebrew
School’s focus on Jewish history and
peoplehood. Students will spend the next few
weeks learning about the special connection
between Jews from many different
backgrounds, and how we are all part of a
community that is both ancient and part of our
lives today.



P H O T O  B Y  M A R T I N  R .  S M I T H

The ELC returned to classes on January 3, 2024.We
welcomed the Stein/Hansell family to the ELC and
temple community, including new ELC students Eleanor
and Rose. Two children celebrated their third birthdays  
this month. Lucy and Ingrid are so proud to be three!

We love trees!
by Tammy Roberge, Preschool Director

Due to the unpredictable weather, we
have alternated between outdoor time
on the playground and indoor time in
the social hall, practicing our gross
motor skills. Board member and
volunteer Joyce Meenes stopped by
to try out our obstacle course!
We learned about Tu BiShvat, “the
birthday of the trees,” with many
forest-related activities. The children
put a list together of items they
thought came from trees. We
organized a scavenger hunt within
the classroom, looking for items
made from trees. Students also tried
a variety of fruits that grow on trees.
Many were items we don’t usually see
packed in our lunchboxes. The
children gave a thumbs up if they
liked the fruit’s flavor.

Tammy Roberge and the ELC Team
(Elian, Amy, Steve, Laura, & Marge)
 

QUESTIONS ABOUT THE ELC?
Call Preschool Director Tammy Roberge: 603-436-5301, ext. 23,

or send an email to preschooldirector@templeisraelnh.org.

F E B R U A R Y  2 0 2 4 P A G E  6



Received December 21 - January 22, 2024

Cultural Endowment Fund: Barbara
Levenson in memory of her uncle, Allen
Levenson, her grandfather, Jacob Simon, and
her mother, Shura Levenson.

Dinnerman-Rottenberg Educational

Endowment Fund: Stan and Rita Robbins in
memory of their daughter, Michelle Robbins.
Barbara Fox in memory of her grandmother,
Dora Segal.

Dues Abatement Fund: Jane LeSavoy in
memory of William Chernin. 

Hebrew School Fund: Gail Spaien in memory
of Al and Fritzie Spaien.

Holocaust Torah Fund: Mel Prostkoff and
Helen Hanan. 

Institutional Operating Endowment: Elaine
Lampert in memory of her parents, Morton and
Brina Lampert.

Kiddush Fund: Arlene Brewster. Sharen
Eidelberg-Spratt and Randy Spratt in honor of
Sharen's Israeli family fighting in the IDF,
volunteering for children and women in trauma,
and in honor of Sharen’s mother—staying the
course with strength and faith.  

Landscape Fund: Ellen and Bill McQueeney
in loving memory of Ellen's father, Burton
Kreisworth. 

Library Fund: Barbara Fein in memory of her
father, Leon S. Fein. Adina Linden in memory
of her mother, Betty Prietz. Stephanie Shaines
writes, "Blessings to all during this holiday
season. Wishing for a peaceful New Year!"

Music Fund: Adina Linden in memory of her
sister, Nordia Kay. 

Preschool Fund: Patricia and Alan Shapiro to
support new book purchases for the ELC
library. Veta Stone in memory of her father,
Harold Berit. 

Donations Rabbi's Fund: Tena and John Wolf write,
"Please know that your people and Israel are in
our prayers." Ted Molnar in memory of his
mother. Diane Heller writes, “Hope to get over
to see you more often in NH… So happy to
have met you August 2022, keep up the good
work for our beautiful historic region! Sending
love and best wishes.” Sara Anderson in
memory of her stepfather, Jack Waltzer. Mike
Steinberg in memory of his aunt, Marilyn
Gorman. Karl Singer in memory of his mother,
Anne Singer. Auggie Tomanovich and Richard
Collier, supporting “Go IDF Green!” David and
Monika Olken in memory of David's mother,
Charlotte Olken. Andy and Patty Diengott.

Tikkun Olam Endowment - Sanford Roberts

Fund for Social Justice: Gloria and Harold
Moldoff in memory of Fanny Woolfson, Gloria's
grandmother, and in memory of Harold and
Rose Fisher, Gloria's uncle and aunt. Ira
Schwartz, remembering Sandy Roberts. 

Tzedakah Fund: Anonymous donation in
honor of peace. Rachel Dennis in memory of
her aunt, BettyRose Leader. Helen Hanan in
memory of her husband, Julian Meltzer, and in
memory of her mother, Ann Hanan.
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Annual Appeal Donations
Rabbi’s Circle

Silver: Sandell and Dick Morse.

Bronze: Jamey Rosenfield and Jane
Armstrong. Peter and Tonya Benstock. Rabbi
Peter and Kerry Rubinstein. Joanne Samuels in
honor of the marriage of Joseph and Perri
Samuels. Bob and Cindy Chaikin.

Friends: Mark and Deb Kaplan. Mel Prostkoff
and Helen Hanan. Lorrie and Dick Grossman.
Doug Tilton, in memory of Susan Goldin.
Arlene and Bruce Hochberg in honor of Mel
Prostkoff.
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The Tikkun Olam Committee (TOC) has been
busy this past year. Many of the programs we
established will continue to grow and provide
volunteer opportunities for our community.
Here are a few examples of what we have
been doing to help “repair the world:”

In December, TOC participated in Ocean
State Job Lot’s Coat Drive. We bought ten
coats to donate to veterans and, in return,
received $400 in gift cards. We donated
those gift cards to the Portsmouth Middle
School for families in need. Stratham’s Ocean
State Job Lot has run this program for a
number of years; TOC will participate again
next year. Feel free to join with us.

TOC has taken on the role of “point
committee” for building ongoing support for
Israel activities during the war. New activities
are being discussed and will be publicized in

The Doorpost with opportunities for all
members to get involved.

TOC has been talking with staff at the
Portsmouth Middle School about providing
tutoring for lower-income students. Setting up
these programs takes time, but we are
moving forward to build a partnership with the
school district. For the second year,

Help with Oneg/Kiddush!
Thanks to the Membership Committee, led by

Dov Yellin and Helen Hanan, congregants

can now sign up individually or on behalf

of a committee, school class, or activity

group to host oneg Shabbat or kiddush
after Shabbat morning services. Check the
pantry, shop for additional ingredients,
prepare and clean up a light meal, and submit
your receipts for reimbursement. It’s not
difficult to do and a great community builder!
Find the “signup genius” link in the Friday
bulletin and pick an open date to get started!

Tikkun Olam Committee in September, TOC will hold a
School Supply Drive to support
middle school students who
need materials. Please join us.

Mark your calendars for

Friday, March 8, 2024, 
Shelley Hartz

by Shelley Hartz, Chair, TOC

when TOC sponsors “New Immigrant” Shabbat.
The service will include guest speakers who
work with immigrant families.

In addition, on Sunday, October 6, 2024, TOC
will organize “Reverse Tashlich,” a modern
take on an ancient Jewish tradition.
Highlighting the global issue of marine
pollution, Reverse Tashlich transforms the
ancient practice of casting sins into water.
Instead of coming together to “throw away” our
sins, as a community we will come together to
remove pollutants from the water. Time and
place TBD.

All of these opportunities provide important
avenues for Temple Israel to demonstrate that
we support not only the Jewish community and
Israel, but also the well-being of our wider
world.



17 Moody Point Drive, Newmarket, NH 03857
Cell # 917-453-3975
www.HelenHananInteriorDesign.com
Email: helen@helenhananinteriordesign.com
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Sisterhood
by Rachel Dennis, Sisterhood Chair
We have lots of opportunities for getting
together and having fun as well as serving
Temple Israel. Sign up on the website
calendar!

February 18: Paint a Miriam's Cup at
Firefly Pottery, either for yourself or for the
T.I.P. Community Seder

March 12: Bake hamantaschen for our
temple's Purim celebrations

March 17: Watch the movie The Women's

Balcony and enjoy popcorn

April 14: Come for a catered brunch and
mingle with our Sisterhood membership

May 31: Participate in the Sisterhood-

sponsored Friday night service 

Join us to cook in the kitchen to provide
food for onegs and kiddushes.

I look forward to seeing you at a Sisterhood
event soon--  Rachel.

Dinah and Joshua Berch are delighted to
announce the birth of their daughter, Rayna
Fae Berch, on January 23. 
Big sister Kira and
brother Cayden are 
very happy!

Life Cycles

Israeli Guest Speaker - February 11
On Sunday, February 11, at 11:00 am, please
join us in welcoming Israeli guest speaker,
Moshe Perez. Moshe is an educator,
specializing in working with students who
have learning disabilities and/or ADHD. He
recently volunteered with the National Search
and Rescue unit of the home front command
of the IDF, a unit that was tasked with cleanup
of the communities surrounding Gaza. He has
served in the IDF as a sergeant, platoon
commander, and operations officer. As a
reservist he was an infantry platoon
commander in 2006 during the second
Lebanon war, and in 2009, 2012, and 2014 he
maneuvered infantry troops in Gaza
operations. In addition to Hebrew and English,
Moshe speaks fluent Arabic, Turkish, and
French.

Israel Affairs Committee
by Emma Rous, IAC Chair

Moshe’s talk is
sponsored by the
Brotherhood and the
Israeli Affairs
Committee.
Refreshments will be
provided, and prior
registration is requested,
via the temple website
calendar.

Supporting Israel

Reminder: the weekly emailed bulletin and
temple website are regularly updated with
ways we can support Israel!



Artist Tom Glover

Pillars of Freedom & Hope

The Arts Review Team has chosen "A Tribute
to Music" as our theme for the spring exhibit,
featuring works by Tom Glover and colleagues,
including Paul Burke and several others. An
artists' reception is scheduled on March 22, at
7:30 pm in the Social Hall following services.

Hand drumming continues In February, led
by John Felice. Beginners are welcome to
participate, Thursdays at 3:30 pm in the
Chapel.
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Arts Review Team
b y  D e b o r a h  L e v i n e ,  C h a i r  

Interested in learning to play marimba in a
small group setting? Please contact the office
and we will alert you to new classes forming. 

Visual artist and congregant Aimée Margolis
has set up an outdoor installation in the temple
courtyard, titled “Pillars of Freedom & Hope,” to
affirm our community’s concern and support for
the Israeli hostages and their families. 

Congregant Lilia updates us on her project to
support Kenyan students pursuing an

education: Please help Fatuma and Felician

obtain their college degree in Kenya —

where university enrollment is 10%. 
Visit the Race To Educate and EFAC S2S
website to learn more about their journey and
how we can help! Link is in the weekly bulletin.

2016 Bat Mitzvah Project
Continues to Help Others

Everyone is invited to
spend a moment
reading more about
each individual
hostage, as we keep
them in our thoughts
and prayers. Images
will be rotated every 18
days. 

Our Torah includes many references to music,
from the Song of Miriam after the parting of
the Red Sea, to the Song of Songs by
Solomon, to David's psalms that comforted
Saul. Instrumental music is a way of praising
God, and the wail and cry of the shofar add
awe and reverence to the High Holidays. On a
personal note, while spending time away this
winter, I have been energized and comforted
by the musical services at temples in the St.
Petersburg, FL, area. In a group of strangers, I
felt spiritually connected through chanting
familiar prayers and hearing new melodies. 

Percussion Classes



1.   Jewell Schiffman, Sam Rottenberg, Israel
Trubowitz
2.   Esther Cohen, Leonard Levy, Jacob N.
Paisner, Ronald Meenes, Frances Kolker,
Dorothy Katz
3.   Mary Weiss, Irving Bratter, Max Helman,
Lauren Elizabeth Burnham
4.   Saul LePoff, Kate Shaines, Louis Shapiro,
Lewis J. Fisher, Abraham Levine, Laura Ossoff
5.   Sydney S. Parker, Natalie Resnick, Rosalyn
Schwartz, Minnie Senter, Paul Shoer, Jack
Cook, Hyman Miller, Libby Rothstein, Ida
Siegel, Shirley Traven
6.   Michael Goodman, Milton H. Cooper, Ellen
Silverman, Irving Thorner, Celia Sroelov
7.   Anna Dinnerman, Elizabeth Stone, Jennie
Kuchinsky, Leonard Gordon, Thomas Brahms,
Betty Karnefsky
8.   Albert Isselbacher, Ann Goodman, Arnold
Fishbein, Ree Becker, Robert Davis Jr, Anne
Gray, Jacob Potter
9.   Selma Schwartz, Lillian Roberts, Theodore
Davis
10.  Jeannette Black, Harry Halprin, Werner
Loeb, Jack Farber, Lillian Miller
11.  David Fishbein, Sophie Sandler, Robert
Shaines
12.  Morris Salden, Louis Taube, Golda Zarrow,
Suzanne Sherman, Solomon Emmer, Jean
MacDougall
13.  Jacob Rev. Segal, Lena Rosenberg, Steven
Israel, Robert Fox, Beatrice Newton, Marjorie
Ellen Ryder, Michael Stocklan
14.  F. Mark Reinhart, Bessie Abrams, Pauline
Applebaum, Katie W. Grossman, Victor
Ohayon, Phyllis Klaye, Gerald Goldstein,
Norman Brill, Louis H. Silverman, Donald
MacDougall, Donald Mowery
15.  Idel Mackles, Philip Hornblas, Rabbi

Seymour Siegel, Sima Moses Gagh, Bruce
Krassner, Joseph Nicole, Myra (Micki) Pastor
16.   Sarah Simmons, Frances  Kniaz, Bernard
Frim, Peter L. Hooz, Rachel Leah Tayyabkhan
17.   Peggy Aaby, Joseph Cohen, Marie Miller
Mayer, Louis Horwitz, Suzanne "Sue" Weiskopf
18.   Morris Klaiman, Morris (Murray) Marcus,
Michael Fox, William Shoer, Charles West
19.   Lazar Kantor, Jack Lessow, William I.
Woolfson, Perla Ohayon, Mendel Feldman,
Frank Whittemore
20.   Abraham Levitt, Benjamin Gersh, Sam
Rosenfield, Harry Fleischman, Ann Belinsky,
Barney Roach, Ralph Moses Harrison, Stephen
Stocklan
21.   Benjamin Cohn, Rose Osher, Jack
Shulman, Bessie Stromer, Jonathan Brann,
David Davidson, Edward Baer, Margaret Levor
Gutman
22.   Henry Greenberg, Fivesh Grossman, Louis
Forman, Philip Cohen, Ari Legerstee
23.   Solomon Levine, Lillian Greenfield, Minnie
S. Brown, Robert Leavitt, Alexander Vero, Lily
B. Sanders
24.  Lena Gorman, Shirley Ginsberg, Bertram
Marks, Ruth Miller
25.  Sylvia Kahn Hillson, Louis Boxer, Daniel
Newman
26.  Dorothy Schwartz, Milfred Kniaz, Helen
Ruth Levy, Eli Gaffin, Benjamin Fischer, Gussie
Wurm Gross
27.  Lottie Nannis, Anne G Schwartz, Elaine
Rosenfeld, Louis Samuels, Carolyn Gaffin,
Gerald Cherry
28.  Jacob Krasker, Henry Robbins, Rabbi
Norman Geller, Pearl Rosenthal, Henry B. Glick
29.  Sarah Greenberg, Rose Koiles, Harriet
Berman, Duy Davis, Sophie Feldman, Sondra
Rechy, Elliot Allen, Gerald Lief

February Yahrzeits

Need to recite Mourner’s Kaddish? Please join our minyan online or in person on Tuesday,
Fridays, and Saturdays. See schedule on page 3. A prayer to say a personal Kaddish without a
minyan is also available on our website or contact the office to receive it by mail or email.
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Meetings
Support Group for those with family in Israel

 Thurs. 2/1 & 2/15, 11:00 am, Chapel

Torah Inspired Yoga, p. 3
Saturday, 2/ 3, 9:00 am, Chapel

Brunch Speaker Moshe Perez, p. 9 
Sunday, 2/11, 11:00 am, Social Hall, sponsored
by the Brotherhood and Israel Affairs Committee

TIP Book Club Meeting, p. 12
Thursday, 2/15, 12:00 pm, Shmooze

Tot Shabbat, p. 3
Friday, 2/16, 5:00 pm, Chapel

Havdalah & Bowling Night, p. 5
Saturday, 2/17, 6:00 pm

Shabbes Tisch Potluck Shabbat Dinner, p. 3
Friday, 2/16, 6:00 pm, Social Hal

Reminder: Please log into your ShulCloud
account to confirm dates on the website calendar. 

CLASSES
Adult B’nei Mitzvah Class with Reb Jacob

Wed. via Zoom, 7:30 - 8:45 pm, 2/7, 2/21, 2/28
Lunch & Learn with Reb Jacob
Saturday after services, March 2

Intermediate Biblical Hebrew Grammar
4:00 pm Mondays, via Zoom 

Beginner Prayerbook Hebrew Grammar
NEW CLASS SCHEDULE TBA, via Zoom 

Intro to Biblical Hebrew Grammar
1:00 pm Tuesdays, via Zoom 

Yiddish for Beginners, Shmoozatorium
11:00 am - 12:30 pm, Wednesdays 2/14 & 2/21

Advanced Torah Reading & Grammar
10:30 am Thursdays, via Zoom

Hand Drumming for Beginners 
3:30 - 5:00 pm Thursdays in the Chapel

Kulam Teen Program
11:00 am Sundays (see calendar), Social Hall

COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Board of Directors, 7:00 pm, Tues., 2/20

Education, 7:00 pm, Thursday, 2/22
Executive Committee, 7:30 pm, Weds. 2/14
House (in person), 6:00 pm, Thursday, 2/1

Israel Affairs, 3:30 pm, Tuesday, 2/13
Ritual Committee, 7:00 pm, Tuesday, 2/27

Sisterhood, 9:30 am, Sunday, 2/18 (Chapel)
Tikkun Olam, 7:00 pm, Thursday, 2/15

Note: Committee meetings are being held via
Zoom at this time unless otherwise noted.
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Events 
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The book club will meet at 12:00 pm on
Thursday, February 15, to discuss the novel

The Last Watchman of Old Cairo, by 

TIP Book Club

Michael David Lukas.
The publisher describes
it as, “a poignant portrait
of the intricate
relationship between
fathers and sons and an
unforgettable testament
to the stories we inherit
and the places we are
from.”


